January 8, 2013
Chairman Brad Anderson called the monthly board meeting to order at 8:02 p.m. at the Frankfort Town Hall on Tuesday, January 8, 2013.  

Board members present were Brad Anderson, Denny Richardson and Bryce Black.  Town officials Tina Bee and Maureen Manore and Town Attorney Gwen Kuchevar were present.  
Also attending were:  Sally Baecker, Donna Gates, Kathleen Plunkett-Black, Jeff Doughty, Dayna Doughty, Alisha Doughty, Don Gisch, Troy Tabor, Beth Tabor, Kay Hamilton, Dwight Jelle, Donna Juleff, Susan Hornbaker, Jeff Anderson, Randy Richardson, Audrey Richardson, Brian Bee, Richard Bignell Jr., Jessica Bignell, Micheal Roberts, Michael Krajniak, Elizabeth Krajniak, W. Geoffrey O. Black, Martha O. Black, Brian Nodolf, David Spirn, Greg Bechel and Steve Bechel.

Minutes

The minutes from the December 11th Town Board meeting were read.  There was a correction made removing the words “watch out for” from the second sentence under Citizen’s Concerns and replacing them with the words “be aware of”.  Bryce Black made a motion to accept the minutes as corrected and Denny Richardson seconded.  The motion carried. 

Financial Report

Treasurer’s report for December was read.  The ending balance was $109,322.26.  Denny Richardson made a motion to accept the Treasurer’s report and Bryce Black seconded.  The motion carried.  

Citizen’s Concerns

Donna Gates relayed some concerns told to her about the sand mine operation.  These concerns were that there was dump truck traffic on the roads at 6:30 and 6:45a.m. , there was a blue dump truck with expired tags but they weren’t sure who the truck belonged to, and that the jake brakes were being used at the intersection of County Road SS and County Road N and they were very loud.  The Town Lawyer replied to this concern stating that empty trucks are allowed to be on the road at that time.  Brian Nodolf stated that all the trucks have to be weighed before leaving the site and they are date and time stamped.  If there is a specific date, this information can be checked to see if the trucks were empty or not. 
Donna Juleff asked what was the earliest time that the trucks will be seen on the hill.  Brian Nodolf answered it could be between 5:30 and 7:00 a.m.  Donna asked if that was the intention of the Town Board when they drafted the Mining Agreement.  Denny Richardson said he assumed that the trucks would be ready to start hauling at 7:00 a.m.
Sally Baecker asked if there was a dictated amount of time between trucks.  The answer was “no”.  

Bryce Black said that if there is a problem call Bernie Larson or Bryce Black to report it.

Tina Bee said she saw a group of three or four trucks and one had a loose tarp that was flapping.  She asked if they could be checked.  Brian Nodolf said if she could get the date and time they could figure which truck it was.

Mining Agreement Report
Bryce Black met with Bernie Larson on January 8th and relayed the concerns that Donna Gates had mentioned.  Bryce was told that there are no loaded trucks going out before 7:00 a.m. and that they don’t use the jake brakes unless it is necessary.  Bryce suggested to him that they anticipate the stop sign at the intersection and slow down beforehand.  Bryce said that if people have reports to make on the trucks, the more information they can provide, the better.   Blasting reports are now being submitted and can be made available.

Discuss/Action- Town Lawyer/Town Consultant Report on Mining Agreement

The Town Lawyer discussed some of the administrative aspects of the Mining Agreement.  Some of the documents that needed to be collected and organized were the Blasting Reports, Ground Water Testing Reports, Dispute Resolutions, Annual Reports, Weight Tickets, Water Test Ordering, Monitoring of Technical Compliance and Agreement Compliance.  She also said that there may be a need to put together an addendum to the Mining Agreement concerning the number of trucks on the road and the times.
Brian Nodolf said he would like to hold another meeting with the neighbors before the next Town Board meeting.

Discuss County Mining Moratorium Amendment

The County Board passed a second amendment to its Mining Moratorium Ordinance in December 2012. This amendment added definitions for clarification.  The Town Board decided to put this on the February agenda for action.
Plan Commission Report

The Plan Commission Secretary reported on the meetings held on December 18 and January 7.  On December 18th the Plan Commission Comprehensive Plan Committee met to continue the review and update of the Comprehensive Plan.  The Plan Commission met on January 7th and discussed the Mining, Solar Energy and Signage section of the zoning ordinance and discussed the districts and conditional uses.  

Discuss County Dog Fee

Tina Bee attended a County Board meeting where they discussed making up a $10,000.00 loss for unclaimed dogs.  The County wants to charge each Town by the percentage of dogs picked up in their area.  

Road Reports

The acting County Highway Department Commissioner is Brent Bauer.  The foreman is Doug Gruber.
Snow fences are in place on Goatback and Gates Hill Roads.

The blacktop on Beaverslide is in need of repair. 
Discuss/Action- Renewal of Fire Department Loan
The loan made to the Durand Rural Fire Department has matured and the balance of $6,622.72 is due.  The bank can extend the due date sixty days if need be.  The Fire Department is asking the Town to renew the loan for $60,000.00 but is willing to accept $40,000.00.  This loan would be for operating costs.  The Board discussed the options.  It was decided that since the Town of Frankfort already took their turn at co-signing for a loan, the Fire Department should ask another municipality.  Brad Anderson will ask the bank for the sixty day extension. 
Pay Bills.  

The bills were paid.

The next regular board meeting was set for February 12, 2013, 7:30 p.m., at the Frankfort Town Hall.  The meeting agenda will cover: Town Board Minutes, Financial Report, Citizens Concerns, Mining Agreement Report, Plan Commission Report, Road Reports, Resolution Adopting the County’s Second Amendment to Ord. 181, Zoning Petition to the County, Sand Mine Reporting Notice and Ordinance to Extend Town Officers Terms. 
Bryce Black made a motion to adjourn the meeting and Denny Richardson seconded.  The vote was unanimous to approve.

Time 10:15 p.m.

Maureen Manore, Clerk

